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Zoom-in or Walk-in
Join us for social time and breakfast at 7:30 with the meeting starting about 7:50.
We continue to look forward to a diverse group of speakers and interesting topics
to be covered each week.

If you can't make it in person, use the following link to join via Zoom:
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/979150438

Meeting ID: 979 150 438
Passcode: Rotary
Dial In vs computer dial in: 346-248-7799

Hope to see more smiling faces soon.

Guest Speakers
On March 31 the two newest students of the month joined us via Zoom. There is not a shortage of outstanding
students in Camdenton.

We also had a busines meeting and confirmed the new date for the Sudsy Supper and reviewed how DACdb can
be useful to members. We are not taking advantage of all the tools within DACdb and hope to learn more about
the available features.

Additional information about the students of the month, Sudsy Supper and DADdb can be found in separate
articles.

Upcoming Speakers

April 7 - Mary Kay and Tom from Ozark Amphitheater
April 14 - Ethen Shackleford from Daybreak Rotary will join us and tell us about their annual fundraiser.
April 21 - TBD
April 28 - TBD

The Rotary will make a donation in honor of each speaker to provide 10 polio vaccinations in our effort to
eliminate the disease around the world. If you have an idea for a future speaker, please contact one of the
officers or one of the individuals assigned to secure upcoming speakers.

Sudsy Supper Date Change
Due to a scheduling conflict we need to move the Sudsy Supper up two weeks to
September 10, 2021. During the March 31 business meeting this was approved.

We really need to start selling tables. We hope to have a flyer for you to use as a
selling tool before the end of the month. The Sudsy Supper is sponsored by
Central Ozarks Medical Center and will be held at Seven Springs Winery.
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Using DACdb
1. Go to: https://www.dacdb.com. The sign in window below (Image 1) should appear.

a. Your userame is the email address affiliated with your Rotary account.
b. If you have not signed in before, your password is your Member ID which can be found on

your Rotary Magazine as shown below (Image 2). If you�ve signed in before and can�t
remember your password please select �Forgot Password� under the blue login button.

2. Once you are signed in, the DACdb Home Page will appear. To go to our club page select �Club�
(Image 3).

3. You should see a number of Icons (Image 4). Popular sections allow you to Find a Member, Calender,
Bulletins and PMail. \

If you have any trouble or would like more information on how to use DACdb, please reach out to any of the
current officers.

Image 1

Image 2

Image 3

Image 4

Students of the Month
Congratulations to Irelyn Meckley and Eli Griffon on their selection as Rotary
Students of the Month. They both joined us during our meeting on March 31. Each
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student will receive a check that they can use towards their future education.
During the meeting they will share a bit about thier activies achievements and
future aspirations. Below is information they have shared with us.

My name is Irelyn Meckley, and I am currently a senior at Camdenton High
School. My family and I have lived at the Lake of the Ozarks for the past four

years, since my father retired from his 20 year career in the United States Army. While at Camdenton, I have
participated in a number of extracurricular activities as well as community service organizations including:
National Honor Society, Key Club, Science Research, LASER 3284 Robotics, Girl�s Swim Team, A+ Program, and
Girl�s Track and Field. Some of my favorite school activities have been my participation in the science research
program and the Lady Laker swim team. I have been accepted into the Aerospace Engineering Program at the
Georgia Institute of Technology, beginning in the fall of 2021. I would like to get a job as an engineer for a
private or federal defense contractor like SpaceX, Boeing, Lockheed Martin, or DARPA to help develop the next
generation of aerial technologies.

My name is Eli Griffin and I am a resident of Montreal, Missouri. I grew up in Montreal on a small farm. I have
three siblings: an older sister and brother and a younger sister. All of us attend or graduated from Camdenton
Schools. Starting around fifth grade, I went to work for my grandparents at Farris Fruit and Vegetable Market, a
store that recently celebrated their fiftieth year of business in Camdenton. I have been blessed to grow up at
the Lake of the Ozarks where I enjoy spending time boating, skiing, and hiking at one of several local state
parks.

As a student, I enjoy a variety of extracurricular activities including football, track, powerlifting, athletic
leadership club, Missouri Boys State, Math club, Science Club, and more. I love being involved with my
community and I am an active member and volunteer at the Camdenton United Methodist Church and I am on
the Chamber of Commerce Camden County Leadership board. I am fortunate to have grown up in a community
that encourages youth to be involved, offering us a wide range of service opportunities.

My brother graduated in 2018 from Camdenton High School. He now attends the United States Coast Guard
Academy. Watching him take on the challenges presented by this unique opportunity encouraged me to also
apply to our nation�s Service Academies. With the relentless support of my teachers, counselors, principal,
family, and coaches; I was able to secure a Senatorial Nomination from Senator Blunt and a Congressional
Nomination from Congresswoman Vicky Hartzler along with appointments to the United States Merchant Marine
Academy and the United States Coast Guard Academy. I was also admitted into the Virginia Military Institution,
Norwich University, and Embry-Riddle.

Because of the amazing support offered from within my community, I feel honored and confident to take on the
challenges awaiting me in the very near future. After attending either USMMA or USCGA, I will receive a
commission as an officer into our great nation�s military service. Today, I am honored and humbled to be the
recipient of recognition as the Rotary Club�s Student of the Month. I wish to close by stating my gratitude for
this recognition, knowing that it will serve to motivate me, even more, to accomplish my goals, and allow me to
continue to serve my community and my country.

Get Involved
Tuesday, February 2, 2021

One way to get to know your fellow club members better and become more involved is becoming a director or
officer. We will need to finalize our 2021-2022 positions shortly. Below are the list of current positions and
openings.

We are pleased to announce that Ashley McDonnel has accepted the positon of Vice for the remainder of the



year. All 2020-2021 officers and directors have already agreed to retain their positions for the next term.

We will be looking for a new Vice President by mid-summer. If you are interested, please contact any current
board member.

Position 2020-2021 2021-2022
President Heather Miller Tom McNeill
President Elect Tom McNeill Ashley McDonnell
Vice President Ashley McDonnel
Treasurer John Blair John Blair
Secretary Janice Woods Janice Woods
Club Director Gene Scheiter Gene Scheiter
Club Director - Sargeant at Arms Rick Cinkosky Rick Cinkosky
Club Director - Foundation Chair Ron Yarbrough Ron Yarbrough

Meeting Assignments

Pink Bucket Secure Speakers
April 7 - Rick Cinkosky April - Rick Cinkosky, Janice Woods
April 14 - Gary Smith May - John Blair, Gary Smith
April 21 - David Campanini June - Ashley McDonnell, Ron Yarbrough

Don't be shy. If you have an idea for a speaker, speak up. Let the assignees for the upcoming dates know that
you have an idea and see what dates are still open. If you already have a relationship with that organization,
you can secure the speaker.

King of Clubs
King of Clubs fund is $165 with 29 cards remaining.

There was some discussion about adding the Chat feature to our Zoom meetings
so that virtual attendees can also participate in the King of Clubsn, along with Pink
Bucket and Happy Dollars). We would also need to determine how to connect to a
payment feture. If you would like to research this please let Heather or Tom
know.

Four Way Test




